Bucks County Children & Youth Social Services Agency
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Members Present: James Beerer, Barbara Clark, Sally Fabian-Oresic, Karen Kern, Andrew Kind-Rubin, Kathleen Maguire, Beth Montaneri, Robert Muir, William Ritter, Katherine Schweiker, Rebecca Van Dine, Lisa Welsh 
Absent and Excused: 
Absent: Nancy LaPlace, Sean Ryan, Susan Fratoni
Also Present: Marjorie McKeone, Katey Marseglia
Call to Order: James Beerer
Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve by Karen Kern and seconded by Kathy Schweiker
After noting a lot has happened over the few months in the way of Children and Youth Services and Department of Health and Human Services, James Beerer introduced Resource Navigator, Katey Marseglia, who spoke about the Bucks County Human Services Help “Hub,” and provided a statistics report capturing data collected since operations started in March 2021.  The “Hub” is a physical location in Doylestown, as well as a new county resource primarily aimed at connecting those working within the field of Human Services, as well as Bucks County residents, with appropriate services and community providers.  
Since launching, “Hub” staff has responded to more than 350 total client inquiries communicated via email, walk-in service and most frequently through phone contact. Overall, the greatest portion of inquiries has been related to housing/homelessness and income assistance. Of the 17 walk-in clients thus far, the large majority were experiencing homelessness, wherein the “Hub” staff worked to get them connected to agencies and organizations committed to meeting those specific needs. While the “Hub” is available to all county residents, which has been the source of most inquiries received so far, it’s intended to provide information and support to those within the Human Services realm; and as the word is spreading within the field, these type of inquiries are starting to become a greater portion of those received. 
Executive Director’s Report: 
Marge McKeone addressed concerns and clarified misinformation included in a number of recent newspaper articles’ unflattering depictions of the Department of Human Services and Philadelphia Children and Youth Services. One area of critique was in regards to the racial disproportionality existing within the child welfare system. Marge McKeone shared that this is already being looked at more closely within the county and is part of the upcoming Needs-Based Budget Planning.
In August there will be two judges presiding over child welfare court proceedings; Judge Mellon will be joined by the newly assigned, Judge Jordan Yeager. 
The department successfully completed the licensing and inspection process with no reported citations. 
Needs-Based Budget Planning will start in June. Members will hear more about this at the public hearing in August.
Most of department staff wanting the COVID vaccine got it. 
County website continues to be revised and is set to go live in June.
The Agency’s mission statement is being reworked and updated.
As of last week, there were five position vacancies within the department. Marge McKeone noted there seems to be a lot of movement within the front intake division. 
A Family First Committee continues efforts to inform and spread the Family First philosophy into communities.
Settlement has taken place for the “Visit House” in Langhorne; they are now working on badge access, cameras and acquiring necessary equipment. Marge McKeone mentioned the possibility of making this a “Hubette” in the future.   

Between the Family First Committee and the “Visit House,” the Agency wants to capitalize on these endeavors to shine a positive light on their work within the community.
Committee Reports
Membership: Kathy Schweiker reported that with Susan Fratoni’s Board departure, there are now thirteen active members. Sean Ryan will be leaving the Board at the end of his first term next year. Ideally, the Board would like to have 15 or 16 members, so hopefully efforts to recruit a couple of new members can get started in the fall. Kathy Schweiker encouraged members to pass along interested candidates for her to follow-up.  Alternative recruitment methods might have to be explored if there is no input or suggestions. 
James Beerer stated county commissioners have presented the Board with interested individuals in the past, so this may be a possible avenue to consider.
James Beerer asked Karen Kern to join the Membership Committee and support recruitment efforts. 
Becky Vane Dine suggested the recruitment of a foster and/or adoptive parent to the Board; as their perspective is extremely important. Members agreed that the ability to participate in Board meetings via Zoom will make it easier for busy foster/adoptive parents to serve.
The Advisory Board By-laws include provisions for an individual to serve as an Honorary Member of the Board, which is for a five year time period. While Honorary Members cannot vote, they can participate as needed by the Board and in instances where their knowledge and expertise would be greatly valued. 
Board members were in full support of extending Sean Ryan the opportunity to serve as an Honorary Member once his current term ends.  
Bucks for Kids:  Becky Van Dine reported $63,000 in revenue so far this year and acknowledged the significant $23,000 contribution made by 100+ Women Who Care. After several months of fewer grant requests, these are starting to increase once again. B4K created a committee focusing on its initiative to emphasize more on funding opportunities for youth aging out of the foster care system. 
Designer Bag Bingo will be rescheduled for sometime next year, possibly in April and in-person. 
Charlie Kane Children’s Emergency Fund:  Jim Beerer reported a current fund balance of $18,996; and a monthly disbursement average of approximately $500.00.  Jim Beerer is anticipating another $5,000 contribution from the Schrenk Family Foundation at some point during the summer. 
Old Business: Jim Beer asked Marge McKeone if Nichole Wambold could email members the current contact list to ensure information is accurate and up-to-date.
Recognition of Social Worker’s Month was a success! Marge McKeone shared how much Jim Beerer’s newspaper article was appreciated; and that department staff really liked the pins and are wearing them.
The newly launched program in Bensalem has received 99 referrals so far; 45% involving mental health issues, followed by substance abuse. There have also been 5 involuntary and 2 voluntary mental health hospitalizations.  The program is progressing well and the possibility of expanding this program into other police departments is currently being explored, but will only be attainable if it can be funded.  
New Business: Approval of revised Advisory Board By-laws: Motion to approve by Barbara Clark and seconded by Sally Fabian-Oresic.
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by James Beerer.
Next Meeting: August 3, 2021
Respectfully submitted: Lisa Welsh

